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STIPEND POLICY FOR RESIDENTS AND FELLOWS 

 
 
 
The stipend of residents/fellows shall be based on the appropriate Post Graduate Year (PGY) in the 
residency training program, according to specialty or subspecialty Board requirements for certification. 
All residents will be paid at the same PGY level. 
 
The following shall not affect the level of payment:  
 
1.  Advanced Training – a resident enters a training program with more years experience than 

required as clinical base according to Board requirements for certification. In the event that a 
resident changes his/her specialty, he/she shall receive credit for only those years which are 
acceptable as Board requirements for certification in that specialty or subspecialty.  

 
2.  Dual Training – a resident enters a training program after completing Board requirements in 

another specialty.  The resident shall receive credit for only those years which are acceptable 
as Board requirements for certification in that specialty which the resident is entering.  

   
3.  Repeat years(s) – A resident is requested to repeat a year in the training program due to 

inadequate performance. The resident will not receive credit for that year and will continue to 
be paid at the same PGY level.  
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